
August 21st, 2024 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell 
Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. with Danielle and Micheal Austin present for the 
bidding process. Public comment was immediately closed with no comments. 
 
The first order of business was opening bids that came in throughout the month from Stagecoach, 
Johnson Quarries, Cole Construction, and Austin Sand and Gravel. After review, Chad Cooley made 
a motion to accept Austin Sand and Gravel’s bid for 7,000 ton of 4 inch minus aggregate, delivered to 
Bonin Rd., at $10.45 a ton. John Strope seconded the motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and 
the motion passed. 
 
The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. John Strope made a motion to accept the 
minutes as written. Chad Cooley seconded the motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and the 
minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Chad Cooley made a 
motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and John Strope made it unanimous. The 
treasurer’s report was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Mowed roadsides and filled pot holes throughout the month 
Replaced guide rails on Basswood Swail Bridge 
R rock to stop scafiring  
Dug out all weep holes, haul many loads of gravel to Candy Keeney 
Installed pipe and footer blocks to Bonin 
Installed driveway pipe for Kevin Robinson 
Cut and removed dead locust along Bonin 
Cleaned up roads after numerous big storms throughout the month 
Changed oil in the GMC 
John brought to the board’s attention that a land owner on Dehaan Rd. pushed all kinds of organic 
debris in the ditch. To avoid further damage, the road crew will now have to get that ditch cleaned out 
at the townships expense. 
 
All bills on hand were paid. 
 
Reviewed subdivision paperwork for Fritzges. 
 
Approved an agricultural pole barn exemption for Carter Johnson. 
 
The Dirt and Gravel program rated Cooley Rd #1 with South Hill Rd. being #18. 
 
The board agreed that we need to come up with a better system for offering the extra dust oil to our 
residents next year.  

   
            

Meeting adjourned, 8:10 p.m.   
                
 
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

_____________ Approved      


